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Correspondence from Germany 

 

Dear Editorship! 

  We are having magnificent summer 

weather, adequate sunshine and also 

enough rain; and one might expect a 

good harvest. On Sunday June 21st, the 

railroad clubs of Spremberg and 

Weisswasser went on an outing, 

specifically to the Bober Valley Dam, 

via Horka and Kohford, and the train 

stopped at the dam where about 1400 

people disembarked who had found 

places in 21 cars. The dam was built 

from 1906 – 1912 for the creation of 

electric energy. The villages are 

located about ½ hour away from the 

dam. The landscape is mountainous 

with beautiful pine forests. We first 

approached Rimies with horn music in 

the lead. Upon arrival, we went to the 

tavern. The young ones danced and the 

elders were also happy since they could 

relax over a glass of beer. We visited 

three villages, all together. Each had a 

large dance hall. It was the time for the 

hay harvest in this area and the weather 

was good for it. The train returned back 

to Spremberg at 6 o’clock in the 

evening. The next village is called 

Mauer and the dam, among the people 

here, is known as the Dam at Mauer. 

The water level wasn’t high, only 

about half way up the dam wall. The 

weather was very nice on this Sunday 

but, as we left the train around the 12th 

hour, it was gloomy and raining hard 

and the way home was anything but a 

pleasure. 

  With greetings   

Hantschko 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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